


The site was assessed on 9th November 2023 and it was found to be located in habitat which would provide a 
low level of foraging opportunities for bat species. It is in an elevated and exposed rural setting. 

The immediate surroundings are dominated by pasture. This will have a low value to foraging bats. 

There are no records for bats at the site. The potential presence of bats at the site is also affected by roost 
quality and availability, despite it being likely that habitat quality will limit use of the site by bats. 

Two bird nests were observed within the building, but were not in use at the time of the survey. 

There are no records for barn owls at the site, but two recorded within 2km. 

The front of the barn is in excellent 
condition with no rot or splits. The only 
gaps are those between the Yorkshire 
boarding which is typical of this type of 
cladding.



The South-west side of the barn is in 
excellent condition like the front of the 
barn. 

The roof of the barn is corrugated 
sheeting and is in excellent condition. 

There are gaps under the ridges of the 
corrugations, but these are cold and 
draughty, and no indication of bats could 
be found in these areas. 

The North-east roof pitch and side of the 
barn are in excellent condition. 

The rear 
condition. 

of the barn is in excellent 

The roof is corrugated and unlined, and 
the beams are metal. This is not suitable 
for roosting bats. 

Two birds  nests were identified, one at 
each end of the barn under the apex of 
the roof. They were not in use at the time 
of the survey. 

There were no indications of use of the 
building by barn owls



Bird nest identified under apex of roof. 

There are no gaps under the eaves 
suitable for roosting by bats. 

There are no gaps under the eaves 
suitable for roosting by bats. 

The external walls of the barn are in excellent condition. The barn is open to use by bats, birds, and barn 
owls due to the lack of a door. Under the eaves are fully sealed. The roof is in excellent condition, with the 
only gaps being under the ridges of the corrugations which are not suitable for use by roosting bats. 

Overall, the site has negligible potential for roosting bats, low potential for use by barn owls, and moderate 
use by birds. No evidence of bats or barn owls has been found at the site. Two bird nests were observed within 
the barn during the survey, however, as the survey was undertaken outside of the breeding season, the nests 
were not in use. 

The owner of the site plans to erect bat and bird boxes on the building post-conversion which may improve 
the site for use by bats and birds.




